     TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

                                            MEETING MINUTES MAY 4, 2017
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on May 4, 2017.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg (arrived 7:25), Chris Macek, Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Eric Lucentini
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor
Guests: Ron Szpila
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.
A motion was made by Eric, seconded by Chris, to approve the meeting minutes of February 2. The vote in favor was unanimous.

A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, to approved the meeting minutes of March 2. The vote in favor was unanimous.
Discussion was held on the request of the Franklin Land Trust (FLT) to erect two signs, one near Bardwell’s Ferry Road and one on Route 2. These signs would designate that the adjacent property was administered by the FLT. There are no issues with the sign on Route 2. The other sign would be in the Rural Agricultural District. Nothing can be found in the bylaws that allow such signs in that district.

The meeting was recessed at 7:30 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for Eric Colbeck.
The meeting resumed at 7:40 p.m. 

State law allows the Board to issue a Finding on Mr. Colbeck’s project, which involves demolishing and replacing a one-story addition to his home.  The footprint of the addition will be virtually the same as the existing addition. There will be no significant changes in runoff. 

A motion was made by Macek, seconded by Grunberg, that the Zoning Board of Appeals finds that based on the fact that the applicant is altering and extending an existing non-conforming dwelling under Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 10.1.2 and that a variance is not required. 

Voting in favor this finding: Joe Palmeri, Michael Parry, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg

Voting in opposition: None

Abstentions: None

A motion was made Macek, seconded by Grunberg that the Zoning Board of Appeals finds that in accordance with Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 10.1.2 that the applicants' request to alter and extend by 1' an existing non-conforming dwelling, located at 3 Bardwell’s Ferry Road, in accordance with the request, dated April 4, 2017 by reconstructing a portion of an existing building, is not is not substantively more detrimental to the neighborhood than the existing non-conforming structure.
Voting in favor this finding: Joe Palmeri, Michael Parry, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg

Voting in opposition: None

Abstentions: None
Ricci Smith has asked to be able to sell vehicles at his property on the Mohawk Trail. He was under the impression that he had previously been granted a Special Permit to allow vehicle sales. The Board could find no record of such a permit. Ricci may, in the past, have been issued a Class 2 used car license by the Selectmen, but that is not a Special Permit.
The Board discussed traditional Bed and Breakfasts compared to Air B&Bs and the question of when does a residence transform into a business. Air B&Bs present possible building code issues and the fact that they can exist without permits gives neighbors no opportunity to voice concerns.

The Board discussed zoning changes just approved by Town Meeting. There is no longer a parking requirement for businesses in the Village Commercial District, but there are still requirements for residences.

Ron Szpila may be interested in becoming an Alternate member of the Board. There was a discussion regarding how the Board functions.

A date for a site visit for the Ancient Glacier project was discussed. The visit will be on Tuesday, May 16, at 5:30 p.m.

The meeting was recessed at 8:30 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for Mike Skalski.

The meeting resumed at 9:30 p.m.

The Board discussed and decided to ask Mike Skalski to clearly and unambiguously withdraw the portion of his application for any activity in the Rural Agricultural District, without prejudice. That way he can reapply. 

The next meeting was set for May 18 at 7 p.m.

At 10:15 p.m. Chris moved that the meeting be adjourned. Michael seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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